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Thank you, Mr President.

Mr. President, this is a joint statement by the Palestinian NGO Network (PNGO), the
Arab  NGO  Network  for  Development  (ANND)  and  CIVICUS.  Israeli  authorities
continue  to  commit  systematic  and  gross  human  rights  violations  against
Palestinians. They have failed to implement human rights obligations as a state party
to ICCPR and ICESCR and continue to disregard recommendations from UN Special
Rapporteurs that call for an immediate  end to the occupation.

In our joint UPR report, we documented undue restrictions on the right to freedom of
assembly and recommended that Israeli authorities stop using excessive and lethal
force during  protests.  Recently  in  the  Gaza Strip,  Israeli  occupation  forces  used
snipers, plastic coated steel bullets, explosive bullets and gas grenades fired from
drones  in  a  calculated  attempt  to  kill,  maim  and  inflict  serious  bodily  harm  on
Palestinians. Since March 20th, 2018, Israeli forces have killed 127 Palestinians and
injured an estimated 14,000. Earlier this month, Razan al-Najar, a 21-year old nurse
wearing  a  medical  vest  was  killed  by  Israeli  sniper  fire  while  tending  to  injured
protesters.

Systematic  violations  also  include  the  detention  of  Palestinian  human  rights
defenders.  Legislation  enacted  in  2016  granted  Israeli  authorities  the  power  to
indefinitely  detain  individuals  without  trial.  These provisions  are  routinely  used to
detain  human  rights  defenders.  In  May  2017,  there  were  over  6,000  political
prisoners with 490 imprisoned without trial. 

We also  express concern over  Israel’s  muzzling of  social  media.  New legislation
enacted in 2017 grants Israeli authorities power to arbitrarily block web content and
arrest individuals for social media posts. 

Mr.  President, PNGO, ANND and CIVICUS urge Council members to call on the
Israeli government to respect its obligations under international law, by ending the
occupation and recognising Palestinian self-determination. 

We thank you.


